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Hart County Board of Commissioners

September 7, 2006
5:30 p.m. Budget Work Session Minutes
A budget work session was held by the Hart County Board of Commissioners.  Commissioner Carter was absent.  
Several budgets were discussed for the FY07 operating budget.  Of particular note is the following:

Fire:  Discussions on hiring a full time fire chief took place.  The Hart County Board of Commissioners discussed working with the volunteer fire department to develop a committee or some means of hiring a full time fire chief where the BOC could be involved in the selection of the chief.  Selection of the full time fire chief would be a collaborative effort of the BOC and the volunteer fire department.  It was noted that the bylaws of the volunteer fire department would have to be changed to allow the BOC involvement of the selection of the fire chief.  No action was taken on this issue.

Health Department:  David Leard discussed the fact that the Hart County Tax payer contributions to the operations of the health department are not meeting the costs of operations.  He presented a matrix of fees that showed that Hart County’s health department fees are significantly lower than adjacent counties.  He further stated that the users of the these services should help pay for the cost of these services through the fees.  The BOC agreed that increasing user fees rather than increasing property taxes was a better solution for funding the health department.  Mr. Leard will be creating a new fee structure for the Health Board’s approval prior to the BOC’s approval in the coming months.

